Copy 2

BULLETIN

UNIVERSITY OF KENTUCKY LIBRARIES

PRESIDENT'S ROOM: Friday, the 7th, is the day for the meeting of the classified and unclassified staff members in the President's Room of the Student Center. The time for that meeting is 11:30 to approximately 2:00.

September 7, 1973 No. 16

PONDEROUS PROFESSION: Andrew Tobias in reviewing a book called The Computer Survival Handbook alludes to our profession in this fashion: [The book] "what's more, deals with business management and computers, which can be two of the four most ponderous subjects in world literature (library science and the tax code being the other two)." (Business Week, No. 2293: 11, August 18, 1973)

SUBJECT HEADINGS OF THE WEEK: Briquets (Fuel) - Early works to 1800; Trojans; Aristides, the Just; Outdoor recreation for women.

COLLOQUIUM: The annual Library Science Colloquium Series will open September 12 with Dean Larry Allen presenting "Going by Contraries." This program will be in the Student Center, President's Room, from 7:30 to 9:00 p.m. Other featured speakers later this semester will be Dr. Jesse Shera and Dr. Fred Kilgour.

PERSONNEL CHANGES: Appointments: Dorothy French, classified, Reference-Inter-Library Loan; Sally Martinez, classified, GPD; Linda Smutz, classified, Cataloging; Ann Short, classified, Circulation-Copy Service; Rita Tongate, classified, Cataloging; Sharon Breeding, classified, Circulation.

DIVIDED CATALOG COMMITTEE: The committee to work out the details for dividing the public catalog has been named. Dorothy Green, Cataloging, will serve as chairman. She and the other members, Mildred Legg, Cataloging, Emilie Smith, Cataloging, John Richardson, GPD, Sandy Gilchrist, Reference, and Deanna Hudson, Acquisitions, will be meeting soon to plan and coordinate this project. Any suggestions or ideas should be presented to a member of the committee.

 $\frac{\text{FULL STAFF: Tom } \underline{\text{Marcum}}}{\text{responsibility for personnel early in July, we have a full staff as of September 6. This statement of course, refers to classified positions.}$

INTERNS: Since classes began we have four interns (graduate assistants) in the library system once again. Two are rejoining us, Marie Morgan in Cataloging and Becky Barrier in Law, and two are new, Bob Larson and Nannette Wright, both in Acquisitions.

